Faculty Senate

March 12, 2008

Faculty Alert #3.

Dear Colleagues,

Our “Alert” is meant as way to inform you of particular discussions, pending actions and other pertinent information resulting from the Faculty Senate meeting held on April 4, 2008.

1. Program Review:  
Jerry Levine reported that this committee is having difficulty completing its work. A report is expected in May.  He will work with Ron Baker, chair of the program review committee to help facilitate the process.  
2. Student Evaluations of Faculty: 
Jerry Levine reported that a revised process is being developed and will be forthcoming.
3. Cultural Activities: 

Reidun Ovrebo emphasized that the committee has asked for a raise in student fees for the last five years, but none has been granted.  The committee would like to ask again this year. 

4.
Institutional Review Board: Jim Spencer
Jim Spencer spencer@wvstateu.edu emphasized that all research involving human and animal subjects is subject to the IRB approval process. 
5. Legislative Update, 
(1) House bill 3215: CTC will have its own Board of Governors, effective July1, 2008.

(2) Senate Budget Bill 150 that provides WVCTC $500,000. Hazo Carter is asking that this money be used to pay back the baccalaureate program for unpaid charge-backs since 2004.  Since 2004, WVCTC’s unpaid bills for charge-backs has accumulated to over $2,000,000 (two million dollars).

6. Vice President for Academic Affairs Search 

According to Dr. Carter the search will be completed within the next two weeks 

7. Faculty Status for Land-Grant Personnel. 

Jerry Levine levineje@wvstateu.edu and Tom Guetzloff guetzltf@wvstateu.edu  will be attending a meeting next week regarding the Land Grant Status report. Jerry Levine asked that Senate members Send questions or concerns to them. 
8. Regarding current enrollment, Charles Byers stated that 

WVSU has a total of 2,965 students for the 2007-2008 academic year.  This number is down about 200 from the previous enrollment figures.
9. Budgetary shortfall on WVSU:  

Vice President Robert Parker Robert Parker stated that the current fall enrollment reflected an 8% decrease in revenues. He stated that according to HEPC, every college and university in West Virginia has experienced a decrease in enrollment.

WVSU has spent 2.9 million dollars on CTC, mandated by HEPC. Fairmont and Marshall Universities have both received state legislative funding to help with their expenditures in behalf of their CTC’s. Dr. Carter does not intend to allow this funding discrepancy to rest.  

10. Recruitment and Retention:

Charles Byers noted that focus should be on recruitment and advertising, and that another important piece of strong enrollment is retention. 

Dr. Carter praised the faculty for their outstanding efforts in the retention of students. 
11. BOG Evaluation of Dr. Carter:

Tom Guetzloff moved that “the Faculty Senate expresses its very strong desire that the Board of Governors see to it that the evaluation of President Carter is well done and thoroughly completed in a timely fashion”  Gerry Beller seconded the motion. The motion carried.

12. Status of textbook policy.  
The deadline for responses to the policy was April 4th. Chuck Smith has received many comments and responses. He and Greg Epps are meeting next week to work on the issue. 
13. Promotion and Tenure: 

The committee had completed its work and forwarded its recommendations to the VPAA.  

14. Merit Pay: Mike Lewis.
Mike Lewis announced that he will bring the completed and final version to a vote by the full faculty at its meeting in May.  He will email a copy of the plan to all faculty members one week prior to the meeting. 

15.
Update on Presidential Search for Community & Technical College.  All three candidates have been on campus.  On April 8th, the search committee held an open meeting at 12:20 pm in Cole 112.  Faculty, staff, students, and administrators are invited to attend to provide feedback to the committee before it meets on the recommendation it will take to the Board of Advisers.  The Board of Advisors will make a recommendation to the BOG.  The Board of Governors will make its recommendation to HEPC who will make the final decision.  

a. Update by the Survey of Academic Support Services Ad hoc Committee.  Mike Lewis

Mike announced that the committee had only had one meeting.  He will have more to report at a later date.

b. Update on Chair Elections: Jerry Levine
Jerry Levine announced the results of four chair elections: (1) Brenda Wamsley was elected Chair of the Department of Social Work (2) Sonja Armstrong was elected Chair of the Math Department (3) Barbara Ladner was elected Chair of the English Department, and (4) Reidun Ovrebo was elected Chair of the Art Department.  Jerry Levine noted that he had forwarded the results of the elections to Dr. Byers. Additional chair elections will be scheduled over the next several weeks.

c. Academic Calendar: Jerry Levine

Jerry Levine announced that a classified staff member voiced her concern that time off or some option for employees observing Good Friday was no longer a part of the Academic Calendar.  Following some discussion, members agreed not to pursue this request, based on principles of separation of church and state.

. 

H SECURITY ISSUES: 
Carla Blankenbueher announced that emergency help can be obtained on campus by dialing 9911.  Jack Magan suggested that stickers be placed on all phone, stating Emergency: 9911. It was also mentioned that at the last meeting the Senate had passed a motion requesting that emergency numbers be placed in prominent positions in all classrooms.  Dr. Byers, Chair of the committee charged with overseeing such things, noted the comments and will act accordingly.  
1. New Business:

a. Senate Elections of Officers: Deborah Wells 

Deborah Wells, chair of the Nominating Committee, announced that prior to their meeting, there would be a call for nominations via email. Jerry Levine asked if she would present a slate of officers at the next meeting. Deborah also announced that Tom Guetzloff is interested in remaining on as Vice-Chair and that Jerry Levine needs to be elected to the Senate for another 3-year term in order to be eligible to run again for chair of the senate. 

b. Faculty Sick leave and other personnel issues: JerryLevine

announced that Jean Annaporte and Barbara Ladner wanted the following issue  OF PESONAL LEAVE brought to our attention: As teachers we have no sick leave policy; we have no provision for coverage of our classes other than department members pulling together to provide a replacement for that person.  Judith Whipkey stated that in her search for alternatives for the CTC,  she found that no other higher education institution had a sick leave policy. After discussion, Susan Marash-Minnerly made a motion to “recommend that the executive committee look into forming an ad-hoc committee to consider covering provisions for maternity leave and other personal leave issues.  Carolyn Sturgeon seconded the motion. The motion carried.  
c. Announcement: Graduation rate 

Charles Byers announced that WVSU graduation rate was up to 30 as compared to 22 in the recent past. 

2. Adjournment.

There being no further business, Tom Guetzloff moved that the meeting be adjourned. Rob Harris seconded the motion. The motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Phoebe Levine, Secretary
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